
Our Value of the month: is... 

Honesty 

27 Nov  Online Safety Day in 

school 

27 Nov 8pm Virtual E-Safety 

Training for parents—by zoom 

30 Nov  6M Sharing Assembly 

1 Dec Non uniform day in 

school—bring in a donation for 

a family who might be strug-

gling this Christmas 

5 Dec Trip to the Wallace Col-

lection for selected children 

5 Dec Year 2 VR Aboriginal 

Workshop (in school) 

6 Dec Year 1 Christingles (in 

school) 

7 Dec flu vaccination catch up 

session 

8 Dec Pupil Consultation for 

NURSERY (Nursery closed, all 

other year groups in school) 

9 Dec Winter Trail PTA 

11-15 Dec Christmas Concerts 

in St Gabriel’s (full details on 

website calendar) 

13 Dec Christmas lunch in 

school 

13 Dec Christmas Jumper Day 

20th Dec Last day of school for 

the Autumn Term 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

I don’t know about you, but ever since the days starting getting shorter 

and the daily drizzly weather, it has been harder for a lot of pupils to 

come into school. It is important to remember how important our  

mental health is and that we need to put some things in place to  

balance this out at this time of year.  

Please see us, as well as the following links with help & advice if you feel 

your child is struggling at any point:  

https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/a-z-guide/school-anxiety-and-

refusal/ 

https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Both have handy tips & advice and also parent support & help lines.  

Some of the things we are doing at school this year to help with this    

include: 

 Two counsellors working each week with pupils & staff in school 

 Mental Health First Aiders and ELSA (Emotional Literacy Support  

Assistants) trained staff in school to support pupils 

 'Soft Start' from 8:30am (PLEASE use this time...it is such a calmer 

start for the pupils that come in at 8:30am) to start the day calmly 

 Worry Boxes in every classroom 

 Designated ‘’Trusted Adults’ that the pupils can speak to at any time 

 Forest School & cooking sessions for all pupils across the year 

 Dedicated quiet spaces around school such as Ben's Garden &      

Library Bus amphitheatre  

 

One thing that has brought so much joy over the last two weeks are the 

learning visits by Ms Crouch & myself in every classroom across the 

school. The learning that the children are doing daily is nothing short of 

exceptional and we have been totally blown away by the hard work and 

innovative teaching strategies that staff are using so that learning at   

Aldersbrook is challenging, fun and building curiosity! It has made us 

very proud to be part of this wonderful learning environment and to be 

part of such a hard-working staff.  

 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

Mr Hughes & Ms Crouch 
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https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/a-z-guide/school-anxiety-and-refusal/
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Non-Uniform Day 

Friday 1st December will be our usual 'non-uniform day' to gather things for winter PTA events. Again 

this year the PTA have decided to use this day as a way of helping families that are struggling at the mo-

ment.  

If your child comes in non-uniform we ask that they bring a food/drink item that could be added to make 

a Christmas hamper for a family that needs it. If you can stretch to it, a donation could alternatively be a 

small wrapped present with a label (eg Boy: Aged 8-10 Plastic truck) that we could give to a family. We 

are also happy to wrap it for you if you just want to drop the present.  

Non-uniform theme is Christmas!  

Thoughtful Thursdays 

Christmas can be a difficult time for some of us and this year will be 

particularly hard as the costs continue to rise. 

We have a storage space full of delicious food that is available for 

any families to come and select from. It will cover quite a few meals 

which might help save a little over the coming weeks.  

Please also let us know if you would like to receive one of the ham-

pers that families will donate things towards on the non-uniform 

day. This is of course anonymous so please just see Mr Hughes or Ms 

Crouch on the gate any day or email in and we will help where we 

can. 



Get Involved: The Big Ambition Campaign 

We want all pupils at Aldersbrook to be involved in helping make decisions that will impact on their lives. 
 
You may have seen the national campaign The Big Ambition, by Dame Rachel De Souza (Children’s Commissioner for Eng-
land). Dame De Souza is asking that all children complete a child-friendly survey to tell political leaders what decisions are 
important for them!  
Children or parents can complete the survey here: www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition .  

A message from Dame Rachel De Souza: 

I want to ensure that the voices of all children in the London area are fairly represented in the findings so that I can share their 
views with the most senior members of the country. 

I must reiterate that it is vital that all children have their voice heard through this survey because, as Children’s Commissioner 
for England, I have a statutory duty to protect and promote the views and interests of children. The Big Ambition provides a 
much-needed opportunity for the children of England to tell political decision makers what is important to them ahead of the 
General Election. I will be sharing their responses with Government to ensure that children’s voices are heard. 

 

Nick Carter is back!  

Nick Carter, the explorer and adventurer, is coming into 
school on Wednesday the 29th of November to talk about 
his amazing adventures, like climbing Mount Everest,   
living with remote tribes, and swimming the English  
Channel (even though he wasn’t very good at swimming). 
 
Nick uses his amazing adventures to teach children how 
to take more courageous decisions in life; and how kind-
ness, bravery and resilience can be used to make every day more meaningful. It fits perfectly with our 
C.I.C.I. areas.  
 
Nick has published his first children’s book (£12) that tells the stories behind his biggest adventures to 

date (the Amazon, exploring the world's deepest caves, etc) and 
explains how to develop important adventure values yourself. 
The book also nudges children to go out and experience these 
values through age-appropriate missions. If you'd like to order a 
copy for your own young adventurer, please bring in cash (in a 
labelled envelope) or order a copy online 
at www.amazingadventures.org. 

The children are always fascinated and inspired by what Nick has 

to say and we are excited to welcome him into school on 

Wednesday29th Nov.  

http://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.amazingadventures.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7CBrian.Hughes%40redbridge.gov.uk%7Ce9c37ed34d1e4542df1f08dbe9de12f7%7C2a8b2c162e9e4dcea97ba0b34e803a22%7C0%7C0%7C638360912274961515%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZ








Congratulations! 

Congratulations to our superb  representative 

team at this year’s EFL Kids’ Cup on the 17th 

November. 

You all performed amazingly in the tough   

conditions and we are so proud of you for   

representing your school and making it to the 

quarter finals!  

Thank you to Mr Clarke and Victor for stepping 

in to get the team ready and helping them on 

the day! 

 

Thank you 

Thank you all for 

your generous dona-

tions for Children In 

Need. We raised 

£1000 for this worthwhile charity.  




